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My name is Justin and I’m a retail worker in the City of Los
Angeles and work at Target. I want to express my strong support
for the LA Fair Workweek Ordinance (FWW) and would like to
thank you for your leadership on moving the ordinance forward.
As you are aware during this pandemic retail and grocery industry
workers like myself became frontline essential heroes responsible
for connecting our communities with the food and resources
needed during these uncertain times. As we move toward
recovery from this pandemic, a strong FWW policy will make
retail and grocery work more just for us. We deserve access to
high quality jobs and scheduling stability that afford us a good
quality of life, positive work-life balance, dignity, and respect. As
essential workers in the retail and grocery industry, we should not
have to keep facing the same challenges that we did prior to the
pandemic. Thank you



